

Community Directorate Divisional Director Venetia Reid-Baptiste Commissioning and Commercial Services

Ms L Stephens,

(Sent via Email) Date:19th Dec 2016

Private and Confidential Our ref: 2976495

Dear Ms L Stephens,

Freedom of Information Request

Thank you for your request for information received on 22nd Nov 2016.

This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I have detailed below the information you have requested and what is being released to you.

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please provide me with details of any improvement or prohibition notice served or guidance issued by the HSE in relation to the management of asbestos in schools in your county in the last 5 years.

Our facilities team have checked with our contractor and they confirmed that there is no record of any improvement, prohibition or guidance issued by the HSE, in relation to the management of asbestos, at any of the schools covered by ENGIE in Harrow since the beginning of the contract. This contract started in 2015.

For information prior to this, we could confirm the information from our previous contractor if there is a particular school you are interested in.

If you are dissatisfied with the way your request has been handled, or wish to appeal this decision, you may wish to contact Dave Corby, Head of Service - Community Engagement; Email: Dave.Corby@harrow.gov.uk

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Telephone: 0303 123 1113

Website: http://www.ico.org.uk/complaints/handling/complain

There is no charge for making an appeal.



Yours sincerely,

A Nethercot Senior Community Engagement Officer Community Directorate <u>Alexandra.nethercot@harrow.gov.uk</u>